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Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
June 29, 2017, Selectmen Meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall.
ASSEMBLY
MEMBERS:   Bob Williams, Al Krygeris. Tom Marshall
1.2 Visitors: Jed Schwartz
2.0 Minutes: Krygeris moved to approve the meeting minutes of June 22, 2017, Williams second all voted in favor.  

IMPORTANT DATES:
July 5, 2017, Planning Board meeting 6:30 pm at the Town Hall
July 06, 2017, Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall
July 7, 2017, Camp Morgan Summer Program Registration Night at the Town Hall 6:00 -7:00 pm	
July 10, 2017, Summer Camp begins at Camp Morgan Lodge. 
July 12, 2017, Park & Rec meeting 6:00 pm at the Town Hall
July 19, 2017 Conservation Committee meeting 7:00 pm at the Town Hall


DID YOU KNOW? 
1. July 1, 2017, Food Sale at the Town Hall 8:00 am – 12:00 pm sponsored by East Washington Baptist Church. 
1. July 1, 2017, Washington Snowriders Annual Flea Market on the Town Common Contact Vivian Clark with any inquiries at 495-3405
1. PLEASE NOTE that the Transfer Station will be CLOSED on MONDAY and TUESDAY for the July 4th holiday.
1. The town is contemplated a Shredding Day at the Transfer Station, the town is looking for ones opinion of interest please call Ed Thayer at 495-3641 with your interest. 
1. The Washington Seventh Day Adventist Church will be improving their hiking trail.  Anyone interested in learning more about forest management and would like to help work on the trail (take down small trees, prune trees, forest management) and is able to safely use clipper and/or lopping sheers should contact Ken Brummel at washingtonsda@nnec.org. Or at 603-477-1064. Volunteers will be working on this project for the next few years.
1. Faxon Hill Rd. paving project is complete.  Thanks to the DPW team and involved contractors.

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 
3.1 Building Permit application received from David Matte for a 10’x12’ shed.  All required documentation has been submitted.  Marshall moved to accept the building permit as written.  Bob Williams seconded.  All voted in favor.
3.2 Driveway Permit application for access to Mill Street was filed by Shane Mulliner.  The application was forwarded to the Planning Board.

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 
4.1 Having provided required public notice, the selectmen met at 9:45 AM on June 27th to discuss a Morton Buildings change order for the fire/rescue building.  In attendance were Krygeris, Marshall, Williams, Warren Dostie from Morton Buildings, Jed Schwartz, and Nan Schwartz.
The selectmen briefly discussed the proposed change for the connector roof and Dostie answered questions.  Krygeris moved to approve the change order and for Williams to sign on behalf of the Board.
Marshall second, all voted in favor.  Williams signed the change order and provided it to Dostie. The selectmen discussed with Dostie the potential for pushing the timing of the Morton construction work out to late October.  Dostie is to provide feedback regarding expected timing for the architectural drawings for the building.  The meeting adjourned at 10am.
4.2 State Department of Labor representatives were in the town on Thursday, June 29, 2017 in order to conduct a safety inspection. The inspections have begun and will be completed at a later date. 
4.3 A resident spoke with the selectmen about potential position on the ZBA.
5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 
5.1 Ed Thayer 
5.1.1 Spoke with the selectmen regarding schedule for DPW work for the fire-rescue project.  Williams to follow up.  Further discussions as information becomes available.
5.1.2 Discussed driveway issue on Lempster Mountain Rd.  Selectmen to follow up with correspondence to resident.

6.0 PUBLIC: 
6.1 Mr. Schwartz discussed access to fire department computers. The selectmen will follow up with the Chief.
6.2 Kitty West, representing the Washington Cemetary Trustees,  informed the selectmen about discrepencies in lawn maintenance at the town cemetaries and provided photographs of areas of concern.  The selectmen advised Miss West to be patient as the town crews adapt to the responsibility of cemetary maintenance.

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED
7.1 NH Municipal Association Legislative Bulletin 26 Received.
7.2 Workorders B704255 (Mill Pond) and B704256 (Millen Pond) water test results. Filed.
7.3 Received requests for inspections on Pressure Vessel ID #020382; Boiler ID #020381 from the Department of Labor. Forwarded the correspondence to Ed Thayer for follow up.
7.4 Received request from a resident related to allowable noise levels.  Referred resident to Town of Washington Website for “noise ordinance” document.
7.5 Received State of NH Dept. of Labor Administrative Rules for Safety and Health Book and two copies of the New Hampshire Department of Labor “Guide for Developing a Written Safety Program and LAB 600 Rules”.   Also, a copy of the Safety Inspection Report was provided.  Documents were forwarded to DeFosse for follow-up. Carry forward.
7.6 Received information regarding radar speed sign.  Filed.
8.0 OLD BUSINESS:
8.1 Williams updated the selectmen regarding updated electrical quote along with status of plumbing, mechanical and sprinkler system work. 
8.2 Marshall moved to authorize Williams to move ahead with Life Safety Fire for design work of the sprinkler system for the fire/rescue building.  Krygeris seconded.  All voted in favor. 
8.3 The Selectmen discussed a pending legal issue regarding a Washington Drive property.  Williams to follow up with Matt Serge, town council.  
9.0 NEW BUSINESS:
10.0 EXPENDITURES:
10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 11,403.02   and vendor checks in the amount of $  3,276.41  for the week of June 30, 2017. 

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:
11.1 Williams moved to adjourn at  8:11 pm and Krygeris second. All voted in favor.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Deborah DeFosse/Kristine Chidester	


